Freedom of Information Act 2000 – sexual violence 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
(a) The number of incidents of sexual violence reported to your local authority in the last three (3) years by or on behalf of a victim/survivor of sexual violence where the act of sexual violence took place at or within the grounds of a building owned by or which was under the control of your local authority; 

Answer:
In this instance, the Council cannot search its incident reporting system using the report function for incidents of this nature. 
To do so would mean officers would have to manually trawl through each record to search for this kind of incident. The Council currently has 6,478 incidents on its current system alone, which covers the time period of May 2015 – present. 
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. 
This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information. 
In this case, it is estimated that it would take approximately 3 minutes to go through each incident record held. This would amount to over 324 hours of work to collate the information requested. 
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

(b) The number of incidents of sexual violence reported to your local authority in the last three (3) years by or on behalf of a victim/survivor of sexual violence where the act of sexual violence was committed by a person employed by your local authority and was connected to and arose in some way as a consequence of that persons employment by your local authority; 

3 incidents in the last 3 years
(c) The number of civil actions that have been instigated against your local authority in the last three years and which have been brought as a consequence of an allegation of an act of sexual violence. 

6 civil actions
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

